Victory Newsletter for February 2017
From the Principal's Desk .

We have had an interesting winter, first lots of snow and now very little!  Our students love playing on the snowhills and building snow structures.  We are so fortunate that our school is in such a beautiful part of Guelph.  It is so lovely being so close to Exhibition Park and observing the seasonal changes.  Fostering an appreciation of the great outdoors and engaging in sustainable environmental practices is something we feel is important at Victory. We believe that if we support and encourage students to develop the knowledge, skills and perspectives needed to engage in sustainable environmental practices, then we will engage and empower environmentally-responsible citizens.  To help encourage students to gain a deeper appreciation for their responsibility as stewards of the environment, we are working on holding onto our status as an ECO School.  Mrs. Ferris is taking the lead on this initiative and is running our Green Club.  This team of students helps us all become greener by making school announcements, tracking waste and participating in our annual waste audit, talking to classes about how we can all help, participating in yard clean-ups and more.  As a school we will be participating in National Sweater Day on Feb. 2nd.  We will be turning down our school thermostat by 2 degrees on the 2nd and asking everyone to wear an extra layer (sweater).  We want our students to know that we can all make a difference. All classes will be utilizing board money to help subsidize an outdoor field trip.  We have a small group of very knowledgeable parent volunteers with ‘green thumbs’ who have given all students the opportunity to be involved in the Victory Garden (Thank-you!).  Stay tuned for more information on other green initiatives.
Vive l'hiver!  Vive le Carnaval!
On Friday Feb. 10th, we will have our Winter Carnaval.  This is a full day event, with many outdoor activities.  Please dress your child appropriately on this day.  The plan is to be outside most of the day.

If you can help volunteer it would be most appreciated!  If you can spare an hour or two, let the office know, or contact M. Elrick at pierre.elrick@ugdsb.on.ca.

Also, each family at Victory is asked to bring a block of ice to make sculptures.  Imagine filling a bucket half way with water, adding some blue KoolAid, and leaving it outside overnight!  Now that's a neat block of ice!  Any size or shape or colour is welcome.  Details (on where to put the block of ice on the day) will follow. 

Thank you!

 
Victory Soirée
On Wednesday Feb. 8th, Parent Council is pleased to announce our second annual Victory Soirée! Please bring a lantern, and your own mug.  There will be live music, hot chocolate, and outdoor activities for family fun.   The fun begins at 5:30 p.m. and runs until 7:00 p.m.  Bring your kids, bring a sled with a rope, and with luck we can have human dog sled races in the park!  M. Elrick will also set up relay races, etc. in the schoolyard.  Please participate with your kids!   Please also note: parents or guardians must supervise their own children.

Can't wait to see those lanterns gathering together on the way to school!  Together we will brighten those February blahs!

School Council

Our next meeting is Wednesday, Feb. 1st, 2017 beginning at 6:30 p.m. in the library. Everyone is welcome to attend, and you don’t have to be an active member.  If you'd like to contact the School Council please feel free to email them at: info@vpsfamily.ca
Term 1 Report Cards

Report cards will be going home with children in JK to 6 on Wednesday, February 15. They contain information on your child's progress from the beginning of the year to the end of January. The Kindergarten ‘Communication of Learning’ is a new reporting format that teachers will be using for the first time this term. The format of the JKSK Report Card is very different that the Grade 1 – 6 report card.
Here are some suggestions to help you read, understand and celebrate your child's Grade 1 – 6 report card.

· Read the Learning Skills and Work Habits comments on page 1 first. These skills hugely affect your child's success at school! Acknowledge and celebrate your child's efforts and improvements, and who they are as a person.

· Talk about the report card together and seek your child's opinion about his or her accomplishments. Look at the grades your child is getting in specific areas; this could suggest some new areas of interest and talents of your child. Pay special attention to the number of times your child has been late or absent, remembering that five days equals a whole week of school.

· Set goals with your child in areas that you both agree would benefit from improvement. Make a plan on how to meet these goals, and share in the responsibility of helping to support your child achieve these next steps.

· Contact your child's teacher if you need clarification, want more information or need ideas to support your child's learning.

· Please complete and return the 'cut-off' section to the school by Friday, February 17. 

Remember that the Term 1 report card is a check-point ​​– half-way through the year. There are five more months of work ahead and a lot can change during that time. Hard work and persistence do pay off! 
Valentine Dance 

School Council is hosting a Valentine Dance for students on Feb. 10th between 7:00 – 8:00 p.m..  Students attending the dance must be accompanied by a parent. Wear red, white and pink to school on Friday and to the dance to celebrate this day of love and friendship!
Linamar For the Performing Arts

Thanks to Linamar’s sponsorship, grade 1 to 6 students in Guelph schools are able to attend two performances at the River Run Centre during the school year.  We are usually able to walk to the performance.  If the weather conditions are poor, however, we will bring in a bus or two to help make the children’s excursion more enjoyable.  
Friendship Bench
February 22nd is National Pink T-shirt Day.  We encourage all of our students to wear pink as we stand together against bullying.  As part of our education around bullying preventionduring the month of February we are pleased to welcome the ‘Kill it with Kindness’ Association.  They will be at the school to present to all of our students and to deliver our Friendship Bench.  This is a colourful bench that will be part of our schoolyard.  The idea is that if a child can’t find a friend to play with then he/she can sit on the bench.  If someone sees a child on the bench they know that the child is looking for a friend and can include him/her in their play.  Part of the Assembly will also be on Caring Hands.  The bench is being funded in part by the school board’s “Bullying Prevention Funds” and part by our funds raised through Booster Juice.
Enrichment Clusters

We are still looking for enrichment cluster leaders before February 6th! If you have a skill you would be willing to share with a small group of students, (you will not be in charge of crowd control within the small group) and are available to help March 3, 24, and 31, from 1:30-3:00 p.m. WE NEED YOU!!!

Some of our current clusters include:

Rocket making

Pickleball

Cake Decorating

Puppet Making

Latin Dancing

Speaker making etc!

f you aren't sure of your idea, please don't hesitate to send an email and ask!

We are in jeopardy of losing enrichment clusters this year due to a low number of volunteers.  Let's work together to keep this tradition going!

For more information, or to sign up as a cluster leader or volunteer, please email Olivia Vaughan at olivia.vaughan@ugdsb.on.ca
Basketball Tryouts

The junior boys and girls basketball teams will be hosting try outs the final two weeks of January! We are looking for sportsmanship, dribbling skills, shooting skills, passing skills and enthusiasm. For more questions, please contact Mlle Vaughan.

Our tournament will be taking place at Willow PS on February 15th.

Mindfulness Club

​The first ever Victory mindfulness club will be assembling in the coming weeks to practice meditation, yoga, and discussing ways of improving thought and concentration! Stay tuned in March for mindfulness initiatives. For more information, or to help out, please contact Mlle. Vaughan.

Allergies

The issue of students with allergies and anaphylaxis (severe reactions to allergies) has been a concern in schools for many years.  Some allergic reactions can be mild, while others can be life-threatening if appropriate measures are not taken promptly.  Our Victory community has been very supportive in helping all students have a safe and inclusive learning environment.  We appreciate your continued support in this area.

Vehicle Traffic Around Victory

We have noticed an increase in traffic congestion around the school in recent weeks. Wherever possible, we encourage families to enjoy the fresh air and exercise that comes with walking to and from school. 

If you are dropping off or picking up your child by car, please respect the No Parking and No Stopping signs on streets adjacent to Victory. Some allow parking on one side only, and some have restrictions for stopping during school hours. Parking is allowed on some side streets and on the laneway along Exhibition Park. Although this means a few extra minutes of walking time, we request that drivers make the safer choice by parking or stopping in these locations. 

Please do not park in the bus parking zone or on the street directly across from this zone.

If you are picking up a child during the school day, we remind you to check in at the office. Please remember that the only doors open during instructional hours are the ones facing Exhibition Street.  Thank you!

Safe Arrival Program

If your child is going to be away, please phone the school at 519-822-6931 and let us know, stating the reason for absence.  Please remember that if a student is too ill to participate in the outdoor recess sessions, he/she should not be attending school that day. 
Fun and Safety in the Snow

We have been delighted to see students playing outside in the winter – getting fresh air, exercise, and having so much fun!  We monitor the weather conditions including the wind chill factor when deciding if we will be going outdoors for recess.  Please ensure your child is always prepared with clothing for outdoors play.
To adventurous and creative children, snow is the ultimate plaything, but it can also be dangerous. Every year children who live in northern climate zones are injured or killed while playing in snow. Here are some tips to stay safe:

· Do not tunnel into snow banks, or build roofed snow forts. Tunnels can collapse, trapping and suffocating children.

· Do not play around roadside snow banks. Snow plow operators and other drivers may not see youngsters playing near the road, or be able to control their vehicle in a sudden stop.

· Do not play under roof lines – falling snow and icicles can cause serious injury.

· Young children should always be supervised when playing outside.

· Older children who can play outside independently should always be with a friend who can call for help.

· Check with an adult before venturing onto rivers, lakes, streams or ponds.

· Wear a helmet when tobogganing, and avoid hills with hazards such as trees, fences and rocks.
Winter Clothing                         

Weather fluctuations in February can make it difficult to know what outdoor clothing to send to school. In addition to a warm coat, hat and mittens, we strongly recommend that all children have snow or splash pants, waterproof boots and layered clothing. An extra pair of dry socks and mitts in the backpack for students in all grades is useful when the snow is slushy. 

Many of our children wear similar outdoor clothing to school.  Please help us out by labeling your child’s clothes, which will reduce the chance of mix-ups during the day. Thank you!

Lost and Found

Our Lost and Found box is filling up again! If your child is missing any articles of clothing, please ask him/her to take a look in our Lost and Found box. 

Lost items will be displayed in the lower level hallway during the first week of February. Unclaimed items will be donated to charity by March 4. 
Inclement Weather Information

This winter has been one of unpredictable weather. To keep in touch with bus cancellations and the occasional school closure during or after severe weather, please visit the Upper Grand District School Board web-site at www.ugdsb.on.ca. For bus information, click on the yellow bus icon. This is also announced on local radio stations:  1460 AM CJOY and 106.1 FM CIMJ. These stations provide regular updates, throughout the day, of local weather conditions and any school bus/taxi operating problems as well as school closures.  By Board policy, it is the parent’s responsibility to determine whether or not it is safe for their children to leave for school in inclement or severe weather.
Environment, Dance, Choir and Craft Clubs

Some of the Clubs and teams running this month include:
Kindergarten Dance Club: All Kindergartens are welcome.

Choir continues to take place on Wednesday mornings for Kindergarten and Primary/Junior students.

Basketball intramurals have been running during January and will continue into February.

Environment Club, Me to We Club, Art Club and Games Club will also continue to run.

 Please listen to announcements for all club meeting reminders!
Volunteers and the Protection of Privacy

Many parents and guardians help us daily by volunteering in classrooms, library and on field trips.  Their role is one of partnership with the employees of the Upper Grand District School Board.  In this helping capacity, it is understood that everyone in our school will follow the terms and conditions related to security and confidentiality of personal information, according to the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.  We welcome volunteer assistance whenever possible, and remind visitors that the confidentiality of any information heard or seen within the school must be respected. 

Aizan Phone System

Many schools in our Board have been equipped with an automated phone system that can be used to send out messages to all families in a timely manner. When this occurs, each family will receive a call to your primary phone number with a recorded message. If you are not home the message will go to an answering machine. 

Pediculosis (Head Lice)

Winter weather often brings along an increase in the number of reported cases of pediculosis (head lice) and this year is no different across the city.   Regularly checking your child for nits or lice is one of the best ways to avoid them spreading. If you find lice in your child’s hair, we highly encourage parents to treat it with an approved treatment, and bring them back to school when all signs of lice are gone.  

More information about head lice is available at:             
http://www.caringforkids.cps.ca/handouts/head lice
Victory P.S. Website Updates
If you are interested in being informed when there is an update to our website or when the newsletter is posted please check out the link to a mailing list on our school’s website.  Once you have registered you will be notified by email once newsletters have been posted or if there is a message on our website for you to see.  Our school’s website address is:  http://www.ugdsb.on.ca/victory
On the top right corner of the home page, look for the link: http://www.ugdsb.on.ca/casl
Call for Yearbook Photos
Mme de Rijcke is always collecting photos for the yearbook! Any students or parents who would like to share pictures taken at school-related events, including sport days, should feel free to bring them in any time and give them to Mme de Rijcke. Merci beaucoup!

Concussion outside of school hours

A concussion is a type of brain injury that changes the way the brain normally works. It can affect a student’s performance in both school work and physical activities. Rest is very important after a concussion because it helps the brain heal. While a child has a suspected or diagnosed concussion, full participation in school academic and physical activities can worsen symptoms and make for a longer recovery period.

In the best interest of your child, parents and guardians are requested to contact the principal when a suspected or diagnosed concussion occurs outside of school hours (i.e. during outdoor play, sports, or a car accident). The principal will work with you to develop a plan for an individualized, gradual return to full participation in school activities. For more information, visit www.ugdsb.on.ca/concussions.

